                                                     CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
7th January, 2016. 

Present:   Cllrs: D Rees (Chairman), C Prior, T Hale, L Cotton, Sue Whitmore, Amy Morgan,

                 Brigit Thurstan, P Raymond
      Apologies:  Cllr. P Brown

1. The minutes of the Community Council meeting held on the 3rd December, 2015, were read and agreed.  Proposed by Cllr. L Cotton and seconded by Cllr. Brigit Thurstan. 
2. Matters Arising
Presbyterian Church/Lease – Clerk waiting for their response
3. Chapel House

Central heating is working very well.
4. Finance 
Payments requested:  


                                                                                                                                                              
Financial information:  Information sheets were handed out to those present.
5. Planning
Approval of Planning Decision

PCC

15/0763/PA:  24 Mor-awel, Croesgoch – erection of new balcony and screen wall for freestanding garage
6.  Correspondence
a) Hywel Dda Health Board – invitation to Town and Community Council consultation event – 15th January, 2016 – Queens Hall, Narberth at 18.00 – 20.00 received.
b)  C Cllr. Peter Stock – consultation on Dyfed received.
c)  Reply from Stephen Benger received agreeing to a meeting about the proposed development in Croesgoch. The councillors were keen to meet with him.   Points for discussion include moving access road into development to the north, widening the school  road, putting parking bays or drop off area and spending Section106 money on solving the traffic problems outside the school.  Suggested time of meeting 3.00-3.45 on a week day at his convenience.   The Clerk was asked to request a copy of the indicative plan mentioned in his consultation response.  
     7.   Precept
           Councillors agreed to keep the Precept at its current level of £4000. The Clerk would confirm this 
           with PCC.
      8.   Facebook
More likes gained.
      9.  Croesgoch Heritage Project

           The Clerk was asked to write to Martin Roberts to congratulate him on the project’s support 

           by the University of Wales.

     10.  Broadband
             The Croesgoch exchange is now live.  Residents and businesses will need to apply to BT for 

            activation.






      11.  Abereiddy Toilet

             Problems with the toilet not being open during Christmas and New Year and mess behind toilet. 
            The Clerk was asked to request that they are open.
       12.  Cycle Path

           Councillors have been asked about the possibility of a cycleway from  Penygroes Villas to  

           Croesgoch.  The clerk was asked to find out.
Signed   ………………………………………

Date  …………………………………………..
